..
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Minutes of Meeting held on 3rd March 2020 
Attendees:
(KW), (PC), (MC), (GT), (TM), (HM), (PD), (WD), Cherrie Hirst (CH) (Practice Business Manager), (RB) (Admin Co-ordinator)
1. Apologies:
(JK), (VF), (AJ), (DJ), (DT), (EV), (RU), (CM)
KH informed the group that AJ and DJ are unable to attend future meetings but would like to stay on the circulation list.  
2. Guest Speaker - Claire Boshier, Living Well With Arthritis Services Co-ordinator
Will attend meeting scheduled for May 2020. 
3. Minutes of last meeting held 12th November 2019
The group would like guest speakers to attend future meetings focsuing on diabetes and blood donation. This will be organised. 
Practice Nurse SG joined the practice on 6th January 2020 and is a great addition to the team. 

The Medical Secretary vacancy has been filled and the department is now fully staffed. 

CH informed the group that all chronic disease targets have been met in relation to the flu vaccine.  2957 patients have been vaccinated by the practice, 497 vaccinated by a pharmacy and 469 patients have declined the vaccine. 

Final details being added to the new practice website and then this will be launched. Once launched CH will inform the group and ask for their feedback at the next meeting. 

Service improvement meetings were originally planned to be held with the reception team at the end of last year but due to unplanned absence these had to be arranged for this month.  Outcome of these will be fed back at the next PPG meeting. 

CQC annual telephone call took place on 27th November 2019. All went well. Another annual telephone call will be scheduled for similar time this year and then physical inspection will take place in 2021.

 A Service Improvement Action Plan will be put together following feedback from most recent patient survey results and service improvement meetings which will be shared with the group in due course. 

All other feedback given at the meeting held in November has been acted upon other than reviewing the instructions for the HBPM which CH will do and an ongoing issue with Denmark Street Pharmacy which CH will highlight with them. 

4. Practice Update
Coronavirus
CH updated the group on the current protocol that the practice has been advised to follow by Public Health/NHS England in relation to the Coronavirus.  This does change on a regular basis, so if the group have any questions in relation to this in the future she would be happy to discuss this with them.

Recruitment Of Receptionist 
CH informed the group that a new receptionist had been recruited and is well underway with her training. One of the reception team members, who is on a fixed term contract to cover a maternity leave, will leave the practice at the beginning of April but has been successful in securing a position with another practice in the locality. 
New GP Registrars
CH informed the group that four new GP Registrars have joined the practice.  In total there are currently 6 GP Registrars with the practice although this will reduce to five in mid-March. 
Healthwatch Primary Care Report
CH informed the group of a report that Healthwatch will publish shortly relating to primary care. Healthwatch did engage with the practice when carrying out research for this report and the practice will look at recommendations made when the final report has been published. CH will forward the next e-bulletin that she receives from Heathwatch to the group and those that want to subscribe to this can. 

Volunteering
CH informed the group that members of the practice team were actively involved in volunteering, particularly in partnership with Darlington Cares. Staff members have recently helped out at the local foodbank, local nature reserves etc. and the practice are logging hours that have been contributed voluntarily to help the local community. 
Carers £50 Challenge
CH informed the group that the practice are currently taking part in the Carers £50 Challenge.  The practice is given £50 and they have between the beginning of March and the end of May 2020 to raise as much money as possible using the £50. The team are currently coming up with ideas to do this.  The money raised will go towards counselling sessions for unpaid carers in County Durham and Darlington.  
5. Patient Liaison Volunteer Update
Recruitment 
HM is interested in becoming a Patient Liaison Volunteer. CH will send her the job description and arrange a time to meet up to discuss this further. 
7. Community Council Meeting
KW informed the group that the most recent thing discussed at the Community Council was the fact that appointments are now needed at the local hospital if repairs etc. need doing to any hearing aids. There had been discussion re the consultation on the Stroke Services and Ward 6 but this had to be stopped due to unprecedented pressures and demands on hospital services. 
8. Future PPG Meeting Dates

12.5.2020

14.7.2020

15.9.2020

10.11.2020
9. AOB
Issues were highlighted regarding patients accessing the car park from the opening where the disabled bays are instead of driving round as well as patients using the disabled bays who may not be disabled or displaying a blue badge. CH took these comments on board. 
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